
 
 

Ballpark Operations Department 
2020 “Armed” Law Enforcement Visits on Game Days 

 
 
DATE:  January 24th, 2020 
TO:  Law Enforcement Community 
FROM:  Tony Lopez, Senior Director of Security Ballpark Operations, Coors Field 
SUBJECT: 2020 Visiting LEO Firearms Policy for Coors Field 
 
 
Greetings, 

 
We at the Colorado Rockies organization would like to thank our local, state, and federal law enforcement 
partners for keeping our community a safe place to “live, work, and play.” We recognize the personal 
sacrifices made for our LEO community each day of the year. 

 
For the 2020 baseball season, we will continue using the “armed” LEO policy that we implemented last 
season. Our policy mirrors similar policies in use at other sporting facilities in our community. It is our 
desire to again share this information with the LEO community prior to the commencement of the 2020 
baseball season. We wish to make your visit to Coors Field a pleasant experience for you and your 
families.  

 
If you are “armed” and an active duty, full-time member of a State of Colorado Law Enforcement Agency 
or a Federal Government Employee assigned to a Federal Law Enforcement entity, we would ask your 
cooperation in the following manner: 

 
• Please identify yourself to the Guest Services team member as you enter the ballpark.  
• Please display your badge and department credential and ask to have your identification 

confirmed by an Off-Duty Denver Police Officer assigned to the Gate for which you seek 
entry.  

• The Off-Duty Officer will confirm your credentials, review your ticket, and provide your 
seating information to the Operations Center. They will also request a contact cell phone 
number from you in the event that Operations Center personnel need to contact you 
while you are in the ballpark. 

• Upon verification of your credentials, a Guest Services team member will place a 
temporary wrist band on your right wrist. This wrist band is intended to identify you to 
other law enforcement officers in the event of an emergency.  We would ask that you 
wear the wrist band until such time that you exit the ballpark.  

 
It is our desire that you and your family or companions have a pleasurable experience here at Coors 
Field. Should you become aware of a disturbance or some other activity that rises to the level of a 
concern, we would ask that you notify the closest Guest Services team member or text SECURITY to 
97474 or call 1-877ROXFANS (769-3267). Your “eyes and ears” can help the On-Duty resources respond 
quickly to address issues that arise.  
 
Thank you in advance for your cooperation 
 

 
 
 


